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May 23, 2017 
 
 
Mr. William Jones, Environmental Supervisor II 
City of Los Angeles Department of Public Works 
Bureau of Engineering, EMG 
1149 S. Broadway, Suite 600, Mail Stop 939 
Los Angeles, CA 90015 
 
 
  Re: Paseo Del Mar Permanent Restoration Project 
 
 
Dear Mr. Jones, 
 
At its publicly noticed meeting on May 15, 2017, the Board of the Coastal San Pedro 
Neighborhood Council unanimously passed the following resolution: 
 
Motion recommending improved analysis in the Environmental Impact Report on the 
Paseo Del Mar Permanent Restoration Project. 
 
Committee motion: Parks, Land Use and Coastline Committee 
 
Be it resolved, that the baseline condition for the Environmental Impact Report (EIR) on the 
Paseo Del Mar Permanent Restoration Project should be the conditions or environmental 
setting at the time of the release of the Notice of Preparation (NOP), not the pre-landslide 
condition, and the EIR must be rewritten using the conditions at the time of the release of the 
NOP, because the use of multiple baselines throughout the EIR has the potential of creating 
predetermination of the outcome; and  
 
Be it further resolved, that the Environmental Impact Report analysis must include an 
additional alternative that examines the impacts of road improvements, including traffic 
calming on Paseo Del Mar,  without restoring the road; and 
 
Be if further resolved, that much more extensive remediation is required in the design for the 
rip-rap base and walls proposed in Alternatives 2 and 3 due to extensive biological and view 
impacts; and 
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Be it further resolved that any and all alternatives must include traffic calming and 
beautification on Paseo Del Mar, as has been recommended by the Coastal San Pedro 
Neighborhood Council for years, including but not limited to the attached plan by Mia Lehrer 
Associates as a proposed basis for planning. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to review our resolution.  We look forward to your response. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Adele Healy, President 
Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council 




































